Custer County Library Board
Minutes
October 9, 2013







        Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met on Wednesday, October 9th at the Custer County Library.  Members in attendance were Mickey Schlecht, and Bill Schreier with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.   The meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. 
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  

MINUTES

· September Board Minutes – Mickey made a motion to approve the minutes; Bill seconded the motion; the motion carried.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Bill made a motion to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report, Mickey seconded.  The motion carried.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The balance as of 9/30/13 is $13,795.43 of which $1,100.69 is reserved for Hermosa and $791.65 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET            

                                     

September spreadsheet:  $46,637.03 -- Balance; 73.1% -- Expired
LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Trustees received a hard-copy of the Librarian Reports discussing the topics below and the Library statistics for September.  The Reports are attached to and are part of this month’s Minutes.  
· Department Head Meeting 
· SDLA Conference – in addition to what was submitted in the written report, Doris Ann shared that the State Library announced at conference that we would be adding two electronic resources to our collection:  
1) The ChiltonLibrary will allow patrons access to Chilton’s manuals for thousands of domestic and imported vehicles from 1940 to present to research repair and maintenance needs.  
2) Mango Languages will offer courses in more than 60 languages.
· Technology Assessment
· Catching Fire Book Discussion and Movie Trip
· Recent Donations
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Building Security
The cameras are currently being installed today.  Bill asked that we ensure the Sheriff’s Office can access live footage from our cameras.
· Trustees for 2014
No one offered nominees for a new trustee for 2014.  
· Performance Evaluations
Doris Ann and Bert had planned to conduct Bert’s evaluation on Tuesday, but were unable to do so.  Vince and Chris arrived to discuss technology issues with Doris Ann during Bert’s visit.  
NEW BUSINESS:   
· October Commissioner Chat
The Library has the “County Report” and Commissioner Chat for the month of October.  Doris Ann will have an opportunity near the close of the October 23rd meeting to discuss library issues with the commissioners. 
· Food for Fines
The library staff has decided to offer a “food for fines” program during the month of November to collect non-perishables for local food banks in exchange for waiving fines.  Collections at the Custer branch will be donated to the Store House, and collections at the Hermosa branch will be donated to God’s Cupboard in Hermosa.  Doris Ann will use the county report in the Chronicle to promote the program.  Patrons who have large replacement costs will have their fines waived, but will be placed on a probationary status allowing them 4 checkouts instead of 10, one of which can be a video.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
· October 9-11 – Fall Book Sale

· October 23rd – Commissioners’ Chat

NOTE:  Bill asked that Doris Ann add a discussion of the library board’s liaison to the CCLFoundation to the November agenda.
ADJOURNMENT:    The meeting was adjourned at 1:54 P.m.
NEXT MEETING:   November 13th
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
